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From: Hamilton, Janet
To: dmcconnell@wm.com; 
cc: aschier@hsagolden.com; jgolden@hsagolden.com; sgrant@wm.com; 


pbermillo@wm.com; islike@wm.com; jdavoll@apopka.net; 
Lubozynski, Tom; Rush, Kim; Levin, Laxsamee; Heidorn, Marjorie; 
Cheryan, George; 


Subject: Vista-2nd-RAI
Date: Friday, May 13, 2011 11:31:40 AM
Attachments: 11-05-13 Vista-018 2nd RAI-OCD-157.pdf 


Dear Mr. McConnell,
 
Attached is an Adobe Acrobat version of the solid waste ‘ Second Request 
for Additional Information ‘ from the Central District of the Florida 
Department of Environmental Protection.
        
Please inform us of receipt of this document within three (3) business days 
by clicking the ‘Reply’ button or via e-mail at: Janet.Hamilton@dep.state.fl.
us or by phone: 407.893.3323
 
You will need Adobe Acrobat to view the attachment. A free viewer is 
available at http://www.adobe.com/.  
 
If you would like to have a hard copy sent to you, please e-mail your request 
to me.
 
 
Thank you,
 
On behalf of:  Tom Lubozynski, Waste Program Administrator
Janet Hamilton, Secretary
Hazardous & Solid Waste Section, DEP, Central District
407.893.3323
Janet.Hamilton@dep.state.fl.us
 
 
 
The Department of Environmental Protection values your feedback as a 
customer. DEP Secretary Herschel T. Vinyard Jr. is committed to continuously 
assessing and improving the level and quality of services provided to you. Please 
take a few minutes to comment on the quality of service you received. Simply 
click on this link to the DEP Customer Survey. Thank you in advance for 
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In order to make sure the next response is complete, I recommend you schedule a 
meeting to discuss your response when you have drafted it.  Please contact Laxsamee 
Levin at (407) 893-3311 or by e-mail at Laxsamee.levin@dep.state.fl.us to schedule the 
meeting. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
___________________________                                                     
F. Thomas Lubozynski, P.E. 
Waste Program Administrator 
 
FTL/ ll 
 
Enclosure 
 
cc:  Andrew Schier, P.E. – HSA Golden, aschier@hsagolden.com  
 James E. Golden, P.G. – HSA Golden, jgolden@hsagolden.com  
 Sheree Grant, Waste Management Inc. of Florida, sgrant@wm.com  
 Paul Bermillo, Waste Management Inc. of Florida, pbermillo@wm.com 
 Irv Slike, Waste Management Inc. of Florida, islike@wm.com 
 Jay Davoll, P.E. – City of Apopka, jdavoll@apopka.net   
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The comments below are in response to the document titled “RAI #1 Responses,” dated 
April 15, 2011.  That document included an HSA Golden document with the responses 
to the Department’s “First Request for Additional Information - Revised,” (OCD-SW-11-
072, dated March 18, 2011).  The HSA Golden document was also dated April 15, 2010.  
The item numbers below refer to the item numbers in the First Request for Additional 
Information – Revised (RAI 1). 
 
Responses are expected for the following items:  2 and 20. 
 
1. In the version of “Permit Renewal Application Vista Landfill, Class III Facility,” 



prepared by: HSA Golden, Orlando Florida, dated February 17, 2011, which the 
Department reviewed, the response to Item (2)(a) on page 1 of Tab 2 – Prohibitions 
stated, “The subject facility is not located in an area where geological formations or 
other subsurface features would prevent the waste processing facility from 
operating.” The use of the words “waste processing facility” implied you considered 
the Class III landfill to be a waste processing facility.  That was the basis for RAI 1 
comment 1.  As agreed to in your response, the Department will make the change to 
the response to Item (2)(a) to read:  “The subject facility is not located in an area 
where geological formations or other subsurface features would prevent the storing 
or disposal of waste.” 
 



2. The response to Comment  #2 of RAI 1 is not adequate.   
(a) As stated in my 3/19/2010 e-mail, “Vista Landfill is not authorized to 



store or dispose of waste within 500 feet of the potable well at 138 Keene 
Rd.”  That prohibition remains in effect until the Department receives 
proof that the residences affected (138, 146 and 166 West Keene Road) 
have been connected to a public water system and either the well has been 
properly abandoned or acknowledgement from the property owner(s) 
that they will not use the well for potable water.   



(b) Comment #2 of RAI 1 was written because no proof had been submitted 
in the original application that the corrective actions had been completed.  
In the Report, HSA Golden provided a tab (“Response to Comment 2.b) 
with various documents, including the payment of document fees to the 
city of Apopka.  The documents do not provide clear proof that the 
potable well is no longer being used. 



(c) To resolve this issue provide a report that includes documents proving the 
residences affected (138, 146 and 166 West Keene Road) have been 
connected to a public water system and either the well has been properly 
abandoned or acknowledgement from the property owner(s) that they 
will not use the well for potable water.  The report must be signed and 
sealed by a licensed engineer.  
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7.  The “Updated Operations Plan,” (dated April 2011) is approved.  It incorporates all 
the comments in RAI 1. 



 
11. You responded to the RAI 1 comment 11 by providing the Operation Plan (dated 



November 2009) for the material recovery facility and the Small Waste Tire 
Processing Facility Operation Plan (June 2009) as Attachments H and I to the 
“Updated Operations Plan.”   
 



12. The yard trash processing facility will continue to be included in the Class III landfill 
operations permit.  We agree there is no need to have a separate registration for this 
function. 



 
13. You did provide a copy of the “Order Granting Variance,” SWVA No. 00-02 



(executed November 2, 2000).  The variance allows a reduction of the required waste 
disposal setback from 100 feet to 50 feet in some areas of the landfill.   



 
16. The Report included a revised cost estimate.  It was signed and sealed on April 15, 



2011.  The total estimated closure cost is $2,784,709.44; the 30 year long-term care 
estimate is $2,937,410.85.  These estimates are approved.  They may also be used for 
the 2011 annual updates for the cost estimates.   



 
17. RAI 1 mentioned that financial responsibility arrangements must be made for the 



approved cost estimate amounts.  The 2010 financial assurance mechanism is for a 
higher amount than the cost estimate approved for this permit renewal application.  
Therefore, no further action is necessary for this permit renewal. 



 
18. The Report provided documentation that homes along McQueen Road were 



provided connection to a potable water supply.  Therefore, we agree that the 500-
foot setback from a potable well does not apply to that area. 



 
20. Your response to RAI 1 comment 20 was, “The Biennial Report is currently under 



development by SCS Engineers and will be submitted to the FDEP in the near 
future.”  This response is inadequate.   



(a) The current Monitoring Plan Implementation Schedule (revised 1/4/2008 as 
part of Permits SC48-0165969-014 and SO48-0165969-015) clearly states in 
Item 23, “a technical report shall be submitted to the Department every two 
years, and shall be updated at the time of permit renewal.  The first report is 
due 30 days after the submittal of the monitoring data for the fourth ground 
water sampling event of the two year period.”   



(b) A background water sampling event was conducted in April 2008.  The 
December 2008 sampling event was the first ground water monitoring after 
waste was placed starting in November 2008.  The fourth ground water 
sampling event would have been June 2010.  Therefore, the first Biennial 
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Report (Technical Report) should have been submitted soon after the 
submittal of the groundwater quality report for the June 2010 sampling event. 



(c) The Technical Report must be in the next submittal.  As required by MPIS 
Item 23: 
 



“The report shall summarize and interpret the water quality data and 
water level measurements collected during the past four years.  The report 
shall contain, at a minimum, the following: 
 
a.  Tabular and graphical displays of any data that shows that a 
monitoring parameter has been detected, including hydrographs for all 
monitoring wells. 
b.  Trend analyses of any monitoring parameters detected. 
c.  Comparisons among shallow, middle, and deep zone wells. 
d.  Comparison between upgradient and down gradient wells. 
e.  Correlation between related parameters such as total dissolved solids 
and specific conductance. 
f.  Discussion of erratic and/or poorly correlated data. 
g.  An interpretation of the ground water contour maps, including an 
evaluation of ground water flow rates. 
h.  An evaluation of the adequacy of the water quality monitoring 
frequency and sampling locations based upon site conditions. 
 
This report must be signed and sealed pursuant to Florida Statutes (F.S.) 
Chapters 471 and 492 which require that documents requiring the practice 
of professional engineering or professional geology, as described in 
Chapter 471 or 492, F.S., be signed and sealed by the professional(s) who 
prepared or approved them.  This certification must be made by a licensed 
professional who is able to demonstrate competence in the subject area(s) 
addressed within the sealed document.” 



 
 












completing the survey.





